

Education and Learning Strategic Lead – David Macluskey

Community School of Auchterarder New School Lane, Auchterarder, PH3 1BL Head Teacher – David Lambert

Contact: David Lambert Tel: 01764 662182

Email: TCSoAContact@pkc.gov.uk

Our ref: DL/TCSOA

Date 9 September 2025

Dear Parent/Carer,

TCSOA Nursery Leadership Team

I am writing to share an update regarding our Nursery Leadership Team.

Following her successful application, Rebecca Mee, Principal Early Childhood Practitioner, has been appointed as Interim Centre Leader at Goodlyburn Early Childhood Centre. She will begin this seconded role on Monday 15 September 2025, continuing until December 2025. We warmly congratulate Rebecca on this well-deserved opportunity.

Following Rebecca's appointment, I'm pleased to confirm that Shona Duncan, our current Senior Early Childhood Practitioner, has been successful in her application to take on the role of Principal Early Childhood Practitioner on an interim basis. Shona will begin this role on Monday 15 September 2025, continuing until December 2025.

Both Rebecca and Shona have been key members of the TCSoA team for approximately four years. During this time, alongside our other Principal ECPs, they have made a significant and positive contribution to creating the caring, nurturing, and welcoming environment that our children and families know and love.

While we will miss Rebecca during her time at Goodlyburn, I am delighted that Shona will continue to lead the excellent work taking place in our nursery.

To ensure consistency and support across our nursery, the leadership structure will be as follows:

- Mrs Shona Duncan Interim Principal Early Childhood Practitioner
- Miss Connie Giannandrea Senior Early Childhood Practitioner
- Mr Ross Donald-Hewitt Nursery Teacher
- Mrs Susan Ross Depute Head Teacher
- Mr David Lambert Head Teacher

In addition, we will now seek to appoint an additional Senior Early Childhood Practitioner on an interim basis. I will share further details as soon as I am able.

Thank you for your patience and support as our team settles into their new roles. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact a member of the leadership team via email at TCSOAContact@pkc.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely

David Lambert Head Teacher

David Lambert